WALKER TOWNSHIP PARKS & RECREATION BOARD Monthly Meeting February 16, 2021 6:00pm

Attendance:

Members Present: Patty Correll, Cindy Kunes, Deb Zimmerman, Jan

McDowell, Pam Rogers

Members Absent: Donna Snyder

Guests: Lance King

Joey Ault - NVLL

Staff: Leah Burd

<u>Call to Order:</u> Deb Zimmerman called the February 16, 2021 meeting of the Walker Township Parks & Rec Board to order at 6:00pm in the Walker Township Municipal Building. Deb led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. Pam Rogers motioned to approve the minutes from the January 19, 2021 Meeting as presented; motion second by Jan McDowell and approved by all members present.

<u>Guests:</u> Lance King introduced himself and expressed interest in filling a board vacancy. Mr King previously submitted a letter of interest outlining his experience and qualifications. Deb briefly outlined the objectives of the board and said the Supervisors had conditionally approved the appointment at their February meeting. Cindy Kunes motioned to approve the appointment of Mr King to the board for a five year term; motion second by Pam Rogers and approved by all members present.

Joey Ault, representing the Nittany Valley Little League, addressed the board concerning needed repairs to the ball fields. He provided a quote from last year for repairs to the outfield fence on field 1, for repairs to the T-ball gate and to install another gate on Field 2 for approximately \$8,000.00. Deb requested an updated quote plus an additional one to include pricing to repair the entire field 1 fence before committing funds for the repairs.

<u>Agenda Items:</u> Deb reported Don Franson is working on filing the DEP paperwork in preparation for construction of the parking lot on the new parkland.

Old Business:

- Cindy reported the NVJRA continues to move forward with preparations for the updating of the Kepler pool.
- Deb is working on ordering the plaques for the benches.
- The Little Free Library has been repaired and painted and will be installed when weather permits.
- Deb reported Donna Snyder has resigned from the board but would like to continue as a volunteer. We will continue to post the vacancy on the website.

New Business:

• The invoice for the three benches was received and paid.

Walker Township Parks & Rec Board February 16, 2021 – Page 2

- Patty was contacted by Walker Township Fire Company regarding doing an Easter Bunny run in lieu of the Egg Hunt. The board discussed providing candy to be distributed. Patty will coordinate with the Fire Company.
- Summer Camp has been scheduled for June 28-August 5, 2021 and will follow CDC guidelines in place at the time. The Township will work with the Country Club on use of the pool facilities during the camp.
- The Board will conduct its annual park walk through at their April meeting.

<u>Correspondence:</u> There was no correspondence.

Patty Correll motioned to adjourn the meeting; motion second by Pam Rogers. Meeting adjourned at 6:55pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leah Burd, Recording Secretary

NEXT MEETING - March 16, 2021 @ 6:00PM